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Dear Hughes PS families and community,  

What a jam-packed fortnight we have 
had!  

Netball Gala Days: Congratulations to 
our Year 5/6 and Year 3/4 Netball Teams 
who participated in the South Canberra 
Netball Gala Days over the past fortnight. 
Two of our Year 5/6 Teams performed so 
strongly, they have been selected to  
progress onto the finals of the Netball 
ACT Schools Gala Day competition on the 
11th May! A shout out to Sarah Paterson, 
James Wardle and Ash Blount for    
coaching and supporting our teams. The 
netball culture at Hughes PS is incredibly 
strong and I wish to acknowledge and 
thank our parent volunteers who coach 
our Years 2-6 netball teams weekly. As 
part of our Gala Day competitions, we 
had a number of students participate 
who had never played netball before 
which is one of the main purposes for us 
to participate in a range of Gala Days 
throughout the year. Feedback from 
families last year was that the Gala Days 
were such a highlight for students, with 
many students going on to play sports 
competitively following the Gala Days, 
including a number of our girls who are 
participating in AFL after being               
introduced to it through the ACT Schools 
Gala Days Competitions.  

Swimming Carnival: Congratulations to 
our students for participating and      
competing in Thursday’s swimming     
carnival and to our sports committee for 
organising such a successful and safe 

event. It was great to have our parent 
volunteers too – many hands make light 
work and we so appreciate your support! 
Check out page 3 for photos of the day. 
Well done to our House Captains and 
Vice Captains for leading, organising and 
supporting students during the carnival: 

Forster - Captains: Evie and Lydia               
Vice Captains: Cillian and Annika 

Mugga - Captains: Allegra and Ronan        
Vice Captains: Iris and Sam 

Taylor- Captains: Ismail and Owen C          
Vice Captains: Micah and Jess B 

Stromlo - Captains: Tilly and Mohammed     
Vice Captains: Ollie L and Owen B 
 

SLIME STRIKE FUNDRAISER: We are 
holding our whole school fun filled P&C 
SLIME STRIKE fundraiser on Thursday 6 
April with all funds going towards our 
Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA). 
Students were delighted during           
yesterday’s Year 3-6 assembly when    
Nicole Merchant and I slimed James 
Ward. James Wardle has volunteered to 
be the first to be covered in buckets of 
slime as a result of reaching our first   
target of $1000! If we reach our target of 
$30,000, I believe I am to be dunked 
head to toe in slime! Its all for a great 
cause! A note came home last week and 
is also on page 5 of this newsletter. We 
will call for parent volunteers to assist on 
the day closer to the date. 

Clean Up Australia Day: How proud we 
are of our Year 4 students and Year 1  
students who represented our whole 
school this week in Clean Up Australia  
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Day activities. Classes in these year levels demonstrated mindfulness with litter collection and 

sorting, along with their commitment to reducing our collective environmental footprint. The 

day provided a provocation for our ongoing work addressing sustainability as a cross-

curriculum priority. Huge thanks to Mallory Williams and Caitlin Hosking for leading our       

Sustainability Committee and organising this clean up event. While we took time this week to 

focus on what we can do to minimise litter on our playground, students are routinely            

considering actions to improve sustainability, locally and globally, as part of their classroom 

learning experiences.  For more information and photos see page 4 of this newsletter. 

Parent – Teacher Meetings: It has been said that schools are not simply buildings, curriculum 

timetables and meetings, but rather the relationships and interactions amongst people. With 

this in mind, please keep an eye out for paper and electronic notes coming home in the next 

week pertaining to Parent Teacher meetings (progress interviews). These meetings are a 

chance for families to meet individually with their child’s teacher to discuss their child’s       

progress in Term 1 and learning goals for Term 2. Progress interviews will run before and after 

school during weeks 9 -10 (Monday 27 March – Thursday 6 April). 

Harmony Day: We are also celebrating Harmony Day on Tuesday 21 March and a note         

detailing events will also come home in paper form and electronic form in the next week.  

Congratulations to Georgia in Year 6 who has been selected by audition for the ACT              

Instrumental Music Program’s Extension Ensembles in 2023. This is the equivalent of ACT    

representation in Music. We are very proud of you Georgia! 

Warm regards 

Nina McCabe 
Principal 
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Rising Star tennis academy, based at North Woden tennis club, are excited to offer a trial after school 

tennis lesson program for Hughes Primary School children in Years 3-5.  

For the remainder of Term 1, a coach will collect the children at 3.00pm from a meeting point at school 

on Tuesdays and walk with them to the tennis club. They will then do a tennis lesson from 4.00pm and 

can be collected by families directly from the tennis club.  

The cost for this trial is only for the coach’s time (free lessons!).       

If the trial is successful the club will look to roll out the program 

more permanently. Could interested families please contact Elise  

on 0408 037 734 to register interest (text message preferred).             

Be quick, places for the trial are limited, and will start from next 

Tuesday 14 March. 
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Sunday the 5th of March was Clean Up Australia Day! To acknowledge this special day, our Year 

1 and Year 4 students were out into the playground and worked hard to clean it up. We picked 

up and collected rubbish, returned lost property and other toys and put rocks back into the 

Indigenous gardens and balance challenge playground. All students modelled our school      

values – be kind and try your best! We also discussed how it’s great to build habits like picking 

up litter and putting things away to continue working to help keep our environment clean. 

On Wednesday students in the sustainability club sorted the rubbish collected during Clean Up 

Australia Day. We discovered that the majority of the rubbish found in the playground was soft 

plastic. The sustainability club will be brainstorming solutions to decrease the amount of soft 

plastic and other rubbish found in the playground.  

Thank you to all of our students who helped to clean up our school! 
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MARCH 
Monday 13th  Public Holiday (Canberra Day) 

Wed-Mon 15th-27th NAPLAN Online Test Window 

Thursday 16th  Year 1 Excursion 

Friday  17th  Year 4 Excursion 

Monday 20th  Year 3 Excursion 

Mon-Fri 20th-24th Harmony Week 

Tuesday 21st  Harmony Day 

Thursday 23rd  Year 2 Excursion 

Friday  24th  National Ride2School Day 

Monday 27th  Year 6 Excursion 

Mon-Thu 27-6 Apr Parent-Teacher Meetings 

Tuesday 28th  CEIS 

Friday  31st  SLIME 

 

APRIL 
Wednesday 5th  South Weston Swimming Carnival 

Thursday 6th  Last day of Term 1 

Monday 24th  First day of Term 2 

Tuesday 25th  Public Holiday (ANZAC Day) 

Wed-Fri 26th-28th Year 6 Camp  

Thursday 27th  Year 2 Incursion 

 

MAY 
Wednesday 3rd  Maths Olympiad 1 

Wednesday 10th  Cross Country 

Friday  12th  Year 6 Excursion 

Friday  19th  National Walk Safely to School Day 

Monday 22nd  Year 6 Combined Band 

Monday 29th  Public Holiday (Reconciliation Day) 

Wednesday  31st  SHFPACT Parent Information Evening 

 

JUNE 
Monday 5th  SHFPACT Student Workshop 

    Year 3 Long Day Excursion 

Tuesday 6th  SHFPACT Student Workshop 

    Kindy Health Checks 

Wednesday 7th  Kindy Health Checks 

    CEIS 

Monday  12th  Public Holiday (Queen’s Birthday) 

Tuesday 13th  Preschool Owls Excursion 

Wednesday 14th  Maths Olympiad 2 

Thursday 15th  Preschool Butterflies Excursion 

Monday 26th-30th World of Robotics 

    Last day of Term 2 
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